

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1B1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

I'll give you a ring when things get easier.

- 1) That would be lovely. 2) It depends. 3) I'd love to. 4) My pleasure.

2. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

Emily hoped that nothing would keep her from coming to her ... wedding in June.

- 1) sister-in-law 2) sister's-in-law 3) sister-in-law's 4) sister's-in-law's

3. Установите соответствие между репликами-стимулами и ответными репликами. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

РЕПЛИКИ-СТИМУЛЫ

- 1 — Haven't we met before?
2 — Do you think this disease is going to spread?
3 — Carrie's just told me about Nick's promotion.
4 — Did you lock the front door?

ОТВЕТНЫЕ РЕПЛИКИ

- A — I think so, but I'd better make sure.
B — I don't think so.
C — I guess we could say that.
D — I'm not surprised.
E — There's nothing to it!

- 1) 1B2C3D4A 2) 1D2B3E4C 3) 1E2D3A4C 4) 1A2C3B4E

Wayback in 1828, the world's first modern police force was created by Sir Robert Peel. The Metropolitan Police Force of London made its home at the famous Scotland Yard and quickly became the model for police forces around the world. But it would be another decade before the Detective Branch of Scotland Yard was set up. This branch later became the Criminal Investigation Department (commonly known as C.I.D) and to this day remains the main police department in Britain responsible for major crime investigation.

Becoming a plain clothes detective in the C.I.D is no easy task. Firstly, a police officer needs to have served for at least two years as a uniformed officer. (1)___ Once this period has been completed the officer can then apply to go to a detective training school. However, there's no guarantee they will be accepted.

In order to become a detective, an officer needs to possess a wide range of skills and qualities, the most obvious being complete honesty and good character. They also need to be highly observant and to have good judgement. (2)___ An officer with all these skills could more than likely find themselves being accepted to train as a detective. Most of these "detectives-to-be" discover that the really hard work begins once they get to the training school. (3)___ For instance, they will have to learn about psychology, which will come in handy when they are questioning suspects and witnesses. Perhaps the most difficult subjects though deal with learning all about the modern scientific methods now used in crime detection.

Once our future Sherlocks have completed their initial training, they begin life as detective constables and start working on unsolved crime cases in the C.I.D. Most of the work they do is not nearly as glamorous as it seems on TV and in novels. (4)___ Not exactly exciting, but essential duties all the same.

Apart from having to do painstaking investigative work, detectives also have a lot of paperwork to deal with. (5)___ Every detail of a crime and its investigation must be recorded. Most detectives find the amount of clerical work they have to do the most frustrating part of their job.

Nonetheless, it can be a very rewarding job; a detective gets great satisfaction knowing they have solved a major crime. However, a detective's job is still not over after a suspect has been arrested and charged. (6)___ Only when the offender is actually behind bars is the detective's goal achieved. Then there's always the next case to tackle, of course.

4. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов. Один фрагмент является лишним.

- 1 — There the officers receive intensive instruction in all areas related to solving major crime.
2 — In fact, it is nothing like it used to be.
3 — Last but not least, a high degree of patience is an absolute must as, believe it or not, crime investigation can often be a very lengthy and boring process.
4 — During this time, the officer learns all the basics of general police work.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

5. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов. Один фрагмент является лишним.

- 1 — For every investigation, forms have to be filled in and reports written.
 2 — In addition to catching criminals, they have to give evidence in court.
 3 — Detectives still have to ask questions and find answers.
 4 — Typical boring tasks include going house to house asking questions or searching carefully through a suspect's phone records for clues to a crime.

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

Nobody wants to deal with a medical emergency when they are on (1) ... holiday. (2) ... practice you may not have any choice in (3) ... matter, and it is best to be as well prepared as possible. If you are travelling independently that means taking a medical kit (*аптечка*). The whole idea of the kit is that you can carry it around (4) ... you, therefore it needs to be both light and compact. You can buy a pre-packed kit which includes the main things essential (5) ... all minor inconveniences. Cuts, stings can be sorted (6) ... easily by using the things in the kit. It's also important to buy and read a good basic first aid book, which will help you to know what to do (7) ... any possible emergencies. Finally, keep your first aid kit in a pocket or towards the top of your bag in case you need to find it in (8) ... hurry.

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

1) By 2) In 3) On 4) For

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

1) on 2) with 3) from 4) for

When student Sheridan Gregorio (1) ... at Fortaleza airport in Brazil, he (2) ... to fly home to Holland. He had had a great vacation, but unfortunately he (3) ... all his money. All he had was his airline ticket back to Amsterdam. But when he checked in, the airline employees at the airport said, "You have to pay airport tax before you (4) ... the country." Even though Sheridan explained that he was completely broke, he (5) ... to fly, so he missed his flight home. His ticket was nonrefundable, so now he needed to buy a new ticket and pay the airport tax. Since he (6) ... no money, Sheridan's only option was to sleep in the airport and work in restaurants in exchange for food and some money. He (7) ... for five months, before he (8) ... enough money for the airport tax, and the Brazilian police persuaded the airline to let him use his old ticket to go home. Sheridan finally arrived home safe and sound last week.

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) was arriving 2) arrived 3) has arrived 4) was arrived

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

1) will leave 2) had left 3) leave 4) left

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) has 2) has had 3) was had 4) had

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) worked 2) was working 3) had been working 4) has worked

14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

1) saves 2) saved 3) was saving 4) had been saving

§ 1. G. P. Taylor is the Yorkshire vicar {приходской священник} who sold his motorbike to self-publish 2,000 copies of his first novel, Shadowmancer, a book that was subsequently picked up by publishers Faber & Faber and got to number one in the New York Times bestseller list. His novels bring to one's mind dark, chilling worlds in which the supernatural threatens to take over, yet he describes his life as a writer in purely functional terms. He is able to name the exact day that he became a novelist: March 21, 2002. 'It was one of those fruitful moments in my life. Harry Potter was becoming very popular. And I thought, "This woman's written a book. I might write one."'

§ 2. 'I got a copy of Harry Potter, counted the number of words that were on the page, measured the width of the margin {поля}, counted the number of chapters in the book, how many pages were in the book and set my computer screen up so that it would have 468 words on the page. My chapters were the same length as the Harry Potter chapters; I thought, "This must be how you write a book."' Shadowmancer is a simple and uncomplicated fantasy — and Taylor, who is his own most effective critic, makes few further claims for the novel. 'It's a great story, but if I'd written it now, it would be a completely different book. In many ways, it's a clumsy classic. There are a lot of things in there that I would get rid of. And yet, I think that's the big attraction. It's because it's an incredible adventure story, written by a non-writer, just a storyteller.'

§ 3. Taylor returns to this distinction between writing and storytelling a number of times, distancing himself from grand and lofty ideas of the novelist's purpose. He describes himself as a 'fairly uneducated kid' who ran away to London as a teenager. He is uncomfortable talking at any length about favourite novels or influences beyond J. K. Rowling: 'I have not read all that many books. I'm not a very literate person.'

§ 4. Taylor was a rock-music promoter in his twenties and remains a showman, happiest in front of a crowd. He describes the talks he gives in schools and at festivals, dressed up as a sea captain or as an 18th-century highwayman in a long black coat. 'You're using your face, you're using your body, you're acting out what you're doing.' The business of putting his thoughts in writing can be problematic in comparison. As a storyteller, in order to demonstrate shock or alarm to an audience he will 'pause between sentences and show a wide-eyed, staring face. But to describe that in English...'

15. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного текста.

What aspect of the Harry Potter books does Taylor admit to imitating?

- 1) the writing style 2) the storylines 3) the layout

16. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного текста.

What does Taylor say about Shadowmancer?

- 1) He is aware of its shortcomings. 2) He is going to write a revised edition.
3) It does not deserve the praise it receives.

17. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного текста.

What opinion does Taylor have of himself?

- 1) He is very proud of his achievements as a writer.
2) He thinks he is a better writer than J. K. Rowling.
3) He does not regard himself as a serious novelist.

18. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного текста.

What do we learn about the talks Taylor gives?

- 1) He enjoys them more than being a promoter. 2) He finds them easier than writing.
3) He couldn't do them without dressing up.

19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Nobody knew the answer, (не так ли)?

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Does Sally (**похожа**) after her grandfather in her talent for design?

Canada is a massive country (1) ... of wide-open spaces. With scenery that is truly magnificent, it is without doubt one of the great unspoiled areas of the world. If you have the chance, (2) ... sure you go to Niagara Falls (3) ... are the top attraction in North America and one of the most spectacular sights anywhere.

21. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

22. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

23. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

Computers are incredibly useful in many ways. I used to have no idea about them — I was really (1) ... at anything technical and felt very (2) ... whenever people asked me to do anything on the computer. When I first started using them, I made a lot of mistakes and would feel very embarrassed when people referred to the latest technological (3) ... and I didn't know what they were talking about. But now I know enough not to feel (4) ... ignorant when my friends discuss the latest gadgets.

24. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

COMPLETE, HOPE, ANXIETY, DEVELOP

25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

COMPLETE, HOPE, ANXIETY, DEVELOP

26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

COMPLETE, HOPE, ANXIETY, DEVELOP

27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

COMPLETE, HOPE, ANXIETY, DEVELOP

1. Can you imagine life without both a computer, or music or even lights? Kelvin Doe
2. is an inspiring young man who from Sierra Leone. When he was growing up, the
3. electricity in his neighbourhood didn't always have work, so the lights only used
4. to come on once a week. As a boy, Kelvin was interested in how every things worked
5. and he used to get such excited about making things. While he was hanging out with
6. his friends, Kelvin used to find much materials in the street and make useful things
7. from them. He used old electronic items to repair its broken TVs and radios. At 13,
8. he even was made a battery so that his family had lights at night. He also built
9. a radio station and played lots music on the radio. People called him DJ Focus
10. because he believes that when you focus on something, you can to do anything.

28. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 1 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

29. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 2 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

30. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 3 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 4 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 5 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 6 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 7 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 9 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 10 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.

37. Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

38. Прочитайте предложение (2). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

39. Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

40. Прочитайте предложение (4). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.